Volkert, David G - DNR

From: Volkert, David G - DNR
Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2017 2:57 PM
To: Shelly Billingsley (sbillingsley@kenosha.org); Altenbach, Lanette
(Lanette Altenbach@aecom.com)
Cc: Haag, Christine T - DNR; Larson, Gena M - DNR; rogers.kyle@epa.gov
Subject: RE: Requesting approval for the Landfill Selected for Soil Removed for Remediation at

the Mankowski Property.

Good Afternoon,

On May 5, 2017, AECOM, on behalf of the city of Kenosha, requested approval of the proposed disposal
location for solid waste generated at the Mankowski Property (BRRTS# 02-30-554934) in general conformance
with the requirements of the Ready for Reuse Grant Agreement RRG-046 Section V Special Conditions,
paragraph 9.

AECOM has demonstrated that some soils at the Mankowski site that are contaminated with TCE are not
characteristically hazardous waste. This soil can be taken to a Subtitle D landfill.

Other soils at the Mankowski site have to be treated in situ because they failed the TCLP test for

TCE. AECOM will take confirmatory soil samples following in situ treatment and analyze them for TCLP. As
long as the soil that has been treated passes the TCLP test for TCE, then this treated soil can be taken to a
Subtitle D landfill.

AECOM and the city have selected Kestrel Hawk, a Subtitle D landfill located in Racine, for disposal of
excavated contaminated soil. | have been contacted by Christine Haag, DNR’s Brownfields and Outreach
Section Chief, who stated that she agrees that Kestrel Hawk is an acceptable disposal location, therefore, DNR
approves of Kestrel Hawk as the disposal location.

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how | did.

Dave Volkert
Phone: (262) 574-2166
David.Volkert@wisconsin.gov

From: Altenbach, Lanette [mailto:Lanette. Altenbach@aecom.com]

Sent: Friday, May 05, 2017 3:06 PM

To: Volkert, David G - DNR; Shelly Billingsley (shillingsley@kenosha.org)

Cc: Christine Haag; Kyle E. Rogers (rogers.kyle@epa.gov) (rogers.kyle@epa.gov)

Subject: Requesting approval for the Landfill Selected for Soil Removed for Remediation at the Mankowski

Property.

Hi,
The City of Kenosha is requesting approval to use Kestrel Hawk Landfill in Racine, Wisconsin for the final
disposition of soil removed from the Mankowski Property. A paper copy of the attached letter will be mailed.

Regards,

Lanette Altenbach, P.G.

Senior Hydrogeologist, Environment, Upper Midwest
D +1-414-944-6186

lanette.altenbach@aecom.com
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